Finding Aid for the

SMITH FAMILY

RECORDS

Kaua'i Historical Society

MS 43

MS 43 Smith Family Records 1 box .5 cubic feet

The history of the Smith family began in Koloa, Hawaii, in 1842 when Dr. James W. Smith and his bride, Melicent Knapp Smith arrived aboard the *Sarah Abigail* along with fellow Kaua'i missionaries, Rev. and Mrs. George B. Rowell. Smith was 32, and Melicent was 26.

Born in Stamford, Connecticut in 1810 to a farm family, James William Smith became a school teacher at 17, and had a religious conversion at 19. He studied religion for about 3 years until he became ill in 1834 and was unable to complete his studies to enter the ministry. Turning to medicine, he attended the College of Physicians and Surgeons of New York, and proceeded to practice there for about five years. He applied for missionary work in 1840, and married Melicent Knapp. The couple would provide missionary, educational and medical help to the islands for the next 45 years, and establish a family dynasty of service to Kaua'i.

Dr. Jared K. Smith (1849-1897) carried on his father's medical practice – his life ended tragically when he was murdered by a victim of leprosy. His sister, Juliette, ran the Koloa Industrial School for Boys.

Another son, William Owen Smith (1848-1929) would become a lawyer, state legislator, and active participant in both the "Bayonet Revolution" which resulted in the Constitution of 1887 under King Kalakaua, and the Committee of Safety, which spearheaded the overthrow of Queen Liliuokalani in 1893, and then serve on the executive council of the provisional government. Later, W.O. Smith and his firm wrote the will for Princess Pauahi Bishop which created the Bishop Estate. As a result of this, Princess Pauahi Bishop recommended to Queen Liliuokalani that he write her will, for the Liliuokalani Trust. As a result, they became lifelong friends, and he defended her in court, winning the suite brought against her by Prince Jonah Kuhio.

In the meantime, his sister Lottie (Charlotte Lee Smith 1845-1896) married Alfred Stedman Hartwell, who was also involved with the political changes of the era. And another sister – Melicent Lena Smith (1854-1943) wed William Waterhouse (1852-1942). While both are Hawaii-born, they would spend 20 years in Cedar Rapids, Iowa, then move to Pasadena, California where William Waterhouse serves a term as Mayor. Their Cedar Rapids, Iowa years were spent with William's involved in the Waterhouse businesses developed there by his father. After his father's death, William and Lena moved to Pasadena, and the family business interests in Iowa were eventually sold. William remained extremely involved in the church, even doing some volunteer work in his "retirement" prior to their final move back to Kauai, where they spent their final years.

Their son, Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse (1877-1948) became the third generation of the medical family serving Kauai, as company doctor for Koloa and McBryde Plantations, later going into private practice. Dr. Waterhouse is also known for his efforts to develop affordable housing and educational opportunities for sugar plantation workers and their children.

The materials in this collection follow the Alfred Herbert Waterhouse family line though yet another generation –William Allen, and his two sisters: Florence Melicent and Marjorie May Waterhouse and their families complete this interesting collection of items.

This collection of materials, which include photocopies of photographs, newspaper articles, chapters of books, and typed reminiscences of family members, gives us a peek at the extended Smith and Waterhouse families beginning in the mid 1800s for more than a century.

Donated by William and Barbara May Waterhouse McCord in 2001. Kauai Historical Society Accession No. 2001.075 Processed by Marylou Bradley and Bob Stevens in 2007

Scope and Content

All materials within this collection are photocopies of original items, and photocopies of photographs. The family has been excellent in identifying the individuals in photographs, and we have strived to mention all names in the inventory list to assist researchers in locating information about family members.

The collection is comprised of photographs, newspaper articles, and items from books. Additionally, there are a few handwritten notes, and letters between family members. Most items have author and source information.

The material has been arranged chronologically as much as possible – James William and Melicent Knapp Smith family items follow a small selection of genealogies - files on their children are then arranged by birth order. One file contains articles on Smith family members which are from this early era.

The bulk of the material is of the Lena and William Waterhouse generation, followed by materials on their son, Dr. A.H. Waterhouse and his family members.

Their various descendants are arranged in their own file, in similar order.

One file contains miscellaneous items about relatives including newspaper articles and obituaries, photographs and handwritten or typed letters and notes.

Three special files are those related to the William Waterhouse home in Ventura, California; the Koloa and Pasadena Churches which were such an integral part of the family life; and finally, some items on family reunions.

Inventory List

Box 1

File

1

Genealogies William Owen Smith Family 1848-1965 (source not given) William Waterhouse Family 1852-1976 prepared by Julia Kramer William Waterhouse 1671-? "Descendants of William Waterhouse" – 2 lists, sources not given Children and grandchildren of William Waterhouse, dated 7/7/71 "Serving Koloa, Kauai, Hawaii 1842-1975" unidentified list
Dr. James W. Smith (1810-1887) and wife Melicent Knapp
Smith (1816-1891) Articles and items about their life and times
James W. Smith letter acknowledging sailing date (photocopy of typed document, date is illegible)
"Missionaries sent to Hawaii by the American Board of
Commissioners for Foreign Missions 1820-1894"
(distributed by the Hawaiian Mission Children's
Society, not dated)
Drawing (photocopy) of "Grass Office Building of Dr.
J.W. Smith 1842 – Koloa, Hawaii" includes notes
James W. Smith – biographical sketch from <u>History of</u>
<u>Stamford</u> , no publication data given, p. 412-413
"Edith was the Pretty One" from the <i>Lahina Jottings</i> , v.1 no.1
Published by the Lahina Restoration Foundation, no date
March 15 and April 15, 1844 entries from <u>Father Bond of Kohala</u>
-A Chronicle of Pioneer Life in Hawaii by Ethel M.
Damon, Honolulu: The Friend, 1927 p. 96-97
Melicent Knapp Smith – entry in <u>Women of Hawaii</u> edited by
George F. Nellist, Honolulu: E.A. Langton-Boyle,
1929 p. 256-257
James William Smith, M.D Physician and Mrs. (Melicent
Knapp) Smith – entries in <u>Missionary Album</u>
Honolulu: Hawaiian Mission Children's Society.
1937, p. 166-167
Photograph and description of koa canopy bedstead made
for Melicent Smith Star-Bulletin November 29, 1959
p.27
"Koloa was site of Mrs. Smith's Boarding School for Hawaiian
Girls in 1860-1870 Era" from <i>The Garden Island</i> Progress
Edition, February 28, 1968 p. H1 and additional print
of photograph of the school
or photograph of the benoof

Box 1

File

2
4

Dr. James W. Smith (1810-1887) and wife Melicent Knapp
Smith (1816-1891) Articles and items about their life and times
(continued)

James William Smith, Physician and Mrs. (Melicent Knapp) Smith entries from Missionary Album ... Sesquicentennial edition, Hawaiian Mission Children's Society, 1969, and additional print of photo of Dr. Smith as it appears in entry "Who Stole Limaloa's Awa? by S.W. Wilcox from The Garden Island - Kauai Progress in the 70's, March 16, 1970 "Koloa Remembers the Smiths" from the Sesquicentennial Spectator, published by the Hawaiian Mission Children's Society, March-April 1970, p.2 "Doctors of Kauai 1816-1964" compiled by Edna Stoffel from The Garden Island August 8, 1973 "Medical Display" from Mission Houses Museum Newsletter v.2 no.3, March 7, 1976 "Smith Papers now Cataloged" from *Maile and Wreath Newsletter* v.2 no.12, published by the Hawaiian Mission Children's Society, December 1978 "Community Service History" by Julia Neal from The Garden Island, September 28, 1979 "Heirloom returned to Descendants of Koloa Doctor James W. Smith" from The Garden Island, February 4, 1991 "1830s saw Segregated Schools in Hawaii" by Timothy M. Cooper, in The Kauai Times, June 9, 1993 "Ho'olokahi takes in Three Workdays at Once" by Bryan Baptiste, The Garden Island, April 17, 1996 (Smith beach property mentioned under Poipu heading) "Miscellany" by Flores E. Kalani – a collection of items, various dates, which appeared in The Garden Island compiled on July 16, 1996 "Esaki shares Tales of "Doctors of Old Kauai" by Carolyn Larsen, The Garden Island, September 26, 1996 Kauai Museum Membership Newsletter, v.6 no.4, August 1997, p. 2, short article on the Smith-Waterhouse Family

Box 1

File

2

3

Smit	ames W. Smith (1810-1887) and wife Melicent Knapp h (1816-1891) Articles and items about their life and times inued)
	<i>e Wreath</i> published by the Hawaiian Mission Children's Society, v.20 no.4, Winter 1997 p.3 a notice of donations, Smith-Waterhouse family
"Idyl	lic Life wasn't so for Missionaries" by Bob Krauss from Honolulu Advertiser, September 6, 1998
"Hist	ory Makers of Kaua'i: Dr. James W. Smith" by Hank
	Soboleski, from The Garden Island, January 14, 2001
Dr. J	ames W. Smith (1810-1887) and wife Melicent Knapp
Smit	h (1816-1891) photographs
	mith – three photographs (2 are the same)
Smith	homestead – three photographs marked R.J. Baker Photo on back
Smith	n home – five large photos
	e photographs – 9, various sizes
	e photos printed on one sheet show Alfred, Raymond,
	Margaret, Little Raymond, and Uncle Fred
Kolo	a Missionary Church photo, marked " formerly
	the Smith-Waterhouse home"
Boy 1	playing at Poipu, Smith beach house in photo
	Hobbie Young postcard of beach house built c.1850
	ding school for Hawaiian Girls, Koloa
Artic	les about early Smith family members
	Friend v. 60 no. 5, May 1902 p. 8 Kawaiahao Sunday
	School Easter Sunday service recitation of the 23 rd
	Psalm was by Mrs. Waterhouse's class
"Will	iam Owen Smith, Counselor" from <i>Paradise of the Pacific</i>
	May 1915, p. 9
"Mar	y Abby Hobron Smith, from Women of Hawaii edited by
	George F. Nellist, Honolulu : E.A. Langton-Boyle, 1929 p. 253-55
"W.C	 D. Smith : at the Turning Point" by Rita Ariyoshi <i>Paradise</i> of the Pacific November 1988, p.70-71, 132-9

Box 1		
	File	
	4	Articles about early Smith family members (continued)
		"History of Koloa" by W.O.Smith from The Kauai Papers Kauai
		Historical Society : Lihue, 1991 p. 72-83
		"Hawaii in the Beginning" Star-Bulletin February 17, 1987
		(W.O. Smith listed as "earliest stock broker and
		stock exchange)
		"A Lively Story – Life at Malumalu in the Old Days" by Mrs. J.M.
		Lydgate, from the Garden Island March 16, 1970
		"Lorrin Knapp Smith : Rancher, Business Man" from Men of
		Hawaii Honolulu: Star-Bulletin publication date not noted
		"Death Takes Kamaaina Leader" (photograph of William O.
		Smith, from newspaper dated April 13, 1929, source
		not given
		[Untitled item about sugar]– under "Incorporation" William O.
		Smith is noted as "newly elected secretary". Source
		Unknown
	5	Charlotte Lee Smith (1845-1896) and husband Alfred Stedman
		Hartwell
		4-page document compiled by Alicia Hartwell Ensey dated
		July 24, 1992
	6	William Owen Smith (1848-1929) Photographs
		4 prints on one sheet: Smith family members identified: Juliette,
		Lottie (Charlotte), "W.O." (William Owen), Alfred
		Holly, Melicent, and William Waterhouse
		Mary Abby Hobron Smith (Mrs. William Owen Smith)
		William Owen Smith, 1897
		2 prints on one sheet: sugar cane field, and Smith home in
		Honolulu
	7	Alfred Holly Smith (1853-1928) Information and will
		4-page document, author not identified, undated, including
		information about his wife, Edith Whitaker Smith
		(1859-1940), his will, and businesses quoted from
		various sources

Box 1

File 8

	am Waterhouse (1852-1942) photographs from Lena to Dr. & Mrs. Herbert Waterhouse,
Willie	dated December 21, 1915 an Waterhouse – large photo, and 3 smaller ones
	ts on one sheet: William, Lena, and his schooner
5 prin	<i>Aloha</i> , and 2 additional photos of them
Senda	photo of the Waterhouses, dated October 1922
	(Melicent) – 5 photographs
	um and Lena – 3 photographs
	with son Dr. A. Herbert Waterhouse
Willia	m Waterhouse funeral – 3 photographs, and
	obituaries from several different newspapers,
	some not identified or dated
Melic	ent Waterhouse obituary from <i>The Garden Island</i>
	March 23, 1943
	ent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and hu am Waterhouse (1852-1942) life and family in Ce
	s, Iowa
-	
"The	waternolise Family in Cedar Rapids, Iowa 1976-18
	• •
Famil	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family
Famil	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb
Famil Articl	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy)
Famil Articl Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) house Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1
Famil Articl Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) chouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History
Famil Articl Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) house Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the
Famil Articl Water "Ceda	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) chouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19
Famil Articl Water "Ceda	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) house Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 house Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family of Cedar Rapids – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family <u>of Cedar Rapids</u> – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels p.68-69 and 117 on churches (publication inform
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water <u>Story</u>	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family <u>of Cedar Rapids</u> – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels p.68-69 and 117 on churches (publication inform not known); and a photograph of the church
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water <u>Story</u>	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 1 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family <u>of Cedar Rapids</u> – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels p.68-69 and 117 on churches (publication inform not known); and a photograph of the church
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water <u>Story</u> Letter	e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 13 or Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family <u>of Cedar Rapids</u> – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels p.68-69 and 117 on churches (publication inform not known); and a photograph of the church from Frederick E. Hines to Mrs. Edwards dated Ju 1969 regarding Waterhouse family history Subject" dated August 5, 2001 – notes on William a
Famil Articl Water "Ceda Water <u>Story</u> Letter	y photograph: J.T. Waterhouse & Family e from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , Decemb 24, 1886, p. 7 on John Thomas Waterhouse, Esq. (typed copy) thouse Family photograph, marked Cedar Rapids 14 ar Rapids Folk have had Important Role in History Development of Hawaiian Islands" from the <i>Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette</i> , November 23, 19 thouse Building, Cedar Rapids, Iowa – 3 newspape articles about the building and the family <u>of Cedar Rapids</u> – three sections: p.42-43 on hotels p.68-69 and 117 on churches (publication inform not known); and a photograph of the church from Frederick E. Hines to Mrs. Edwards dated Ju 1969 regarding Waterhouse family history

MS 43 Smith Family, p. 10

Box 1

File 10

Melicent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband William Waterhouse (1852, 1942) Mayor of Decedera
William Waterhouse (1852-1942) Mayor of Pasadena
Lena Waterhouse in electric car (photograph)
Lena and William with their 9 children (2 photographs)
Lena and William with children & grandchildren (photograph)
Mary Waterhouse Rice and family, Pasadena (photograph)
Waterhouse "reunion" in Pasadena (photograph)
Waterhouse grandchildren, Balboa 1918, including
Aloha, William Waterhouse's schooner (photograph)
"Yachtsmen Visit their new Clubhouse" from the Los Angles
Herald, January 27, 1902, includes plans of the Aloha
William Waterhouse home – 3 photographs
Pasadena Daily News dated April 4, 1905, declaring William
Waterhouse elected Mayor
"Statement by Wm. Waterhouse" indicating his commitment
to the public as the new mayor, source & date not known
Rose Parade, 1906 – two photographs of William Waterhouse
who was "head of parade"
"The William Waterhouse Administration 1904-1906" from
Pasadena, California – Historical and Personal, a complete
history of the organizationby J.W. Wood, 1917,
pp. 210-11; 300-1; 316-17
"Wanted: 45 Mayors and/or their Families" newspaper article,
undated, source not noted
"Family Album of Pasadena Mayors" from the Pasadena
Independent, v.5 no.10, March 22, 1937
4 items relating to Mayor Waterhouse's endeavor to establish
the municipal light and power plant
"Gospel Tour is Mapped: Former Pasadena Mayor Reveals
his Plans" newspaper article, no source or date given
"Pioneering Mayor of City is Enjoying Life's Evening with
his Family in Islands" from Pasadena Star-News
April 4, 1929 (includes typed list of family at
Waterhouse reunion, Brookside Park, August 5, 1933)
"He was almost a king" story about William Waterhouse as a
child, from The Lasso Log August 1928, v.1 no. 2
(published by the Los Angeles Steamship Company)
Obituary notices for William and Lena Waterhouse – 5 items
Short item about Mayor Waterhouse from Thirty Years in
Pasadena v.1, by Lon F. Chapin, 1929, p.300-301

Box 1		
	File	
	10	 Melicent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband William Waterhouse (1852-1942) Mayor of Pasadena (continued) Plot plan for area enclosed by Sunny Slope Ave., Orange Grove Blvd., Hermanos St. and flood channel; and an index of contents for unknown volume about Pasadena government
		Handwritten notes, marked "4 yrs. Pasadena", author and date unknown
	11	 Melicent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband William Waterhouse (1852-1942) 50th wedding anniversary "Fiftieth Wedding Anniversary – February 1926 in Pasadena" 3 photographs on one sheet "Golden Weeding photograph" of William and Lena Waterhouse, February 24, 1926 William Waterhouse and his sister Mary Waterhouse Rice – 2 photographs
	12	Melicent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband
		 William Waterhouse (1852-1942) Descendants Waterhouse Children: Laurence, Alfred Herbert, Gerald, Paul, Madeline, Glen, Melicent, Bob, Edith (Photo taken in Pasadena, not dated Picnic at Brookside Park, August 5, 1933 – Smith/Waterhouse Family reunion Melicent Eda Waterhouse (1886-1973) and Albert Herbert Waterhouse (1877-1948) mentioned in newspaper clipping "Ten Years Ago Today"; marked in pen as 1913, no source Two prints on one page: "Children" & "Grandchildren" undated Madeline and Melicent Waterhouse – 2 photographs, one marked ages 4 & 2; and photo of Melicent as a young woman 3 prints on one sheet and 4 prints on one sheet – many identified photographs of the following Waterhouses: Edith, Robert, Melicent, Lena, Kenneth, Dorothy, Paul, Madeline, Glenn, Herbert, Lawrence, Gerald, William, Eleanor and Virginia Nicholson
		Bessie Atwood Waterhouse (-1944) obituary Gerald Condit Waterhouse (1885-1933) 2 newspaper obituaries without source or date; obituary of his wife Bessie Atwood Burnham Waterhouse who dies in 1948

Box 1

File

14	

Melice	ent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband
	m Waterhouse (1852-1942) Descendants (continued)
Paul B	ernard Waterhouse (1882-1969) and wife Bessie O. Peak
	Waterhouse – five photographs; membership certificate to
	Hawaiian Mission Children's Society dated June 15, 1886;
	Honolulu Star-Bulletin article "Kalihi Church Names New
	Pastor" undated; Morning worship program for Kalihi
	Union Church-December 29, 1940; Honolulu Star-Bulletin
	"Bible School Commencement Announcement" dated May
	11, 1950; and 2 newspaper obituaries, undated, no sources
Madel	ine Clara Waterhouse (1888-1983) Sunday Program for the
	Lake Avenue Congregational Church for July 25, 1915
	with announcement of her mission to Japan; 2 newspaper
	items about H.V. Nicholson and wife, Madeline Nicholson
	one dated August 19, 1955 from the Evening Bulletin and
	the other not identified
Robert	t Gordon Waterhouse (1896-1990) – Newspaper articles:
	Kama'aina Waterhouse celebrated birthday on Kaua'i"
	from The Garden Island, May 8, 1988; obituaries from
	the San Diego Union on July 29, 1990 and the Star-News
	dated July 24, 1990; 2-page typed item "92 years and still
D 11.1 1	going strong" which is a family history, no author or date
Edith I	Hazel Reed (1890-1965) letter to Melicent Eda Watershouse
	(1886-1973) May 26, 1944 on death of son Thomas Black
Willia	Reed (1921-1944) in aviation accident
w mai	m Glen Waterhouse (1893-1975) 3 newspaper clippings: "Finish Line is Party Starting Point" July 21, 1961,
	paper not named; Obituary from the <i>San Francisco</i> <i>Examiner</i> December 11, 1973; "A Master Sailor dies at
	80" paper and date not noted
Edith I	Hazel Waterhouse Reed (1890-1965) newspaper article
Laith	"Judge Reed and Wife Work Together as Team", source
	and date not given; Church notice of memorial service;
	childhood photograph
Eleanc	or M. Waterhouse (widow of Laurence Hartwell Waterhouse)
Lieune	obituary notice, name of newspaper and date not known
Two p	rints on one sheet: named are Paul, Dorothy and Ken
ľ	Waterhouse and Don and Virginia Nicholson
"Brool	kside March 22" Grandchildren: 3 prints on one page
	or Crangle Waterhouse, obituary, died January 29, 1966,
	Wife of Gerald Waterhouse

Box 1		
	File 12	Melicent Lena Smith Waterhouse (1854-1943) and husband William Waterhouse (1852-1942) Descendants (continued)
		Marguerite D. Waterhouse, church memorial notice, dated January 29, 1975
		"Haunting Thought" letter to the editor from Bernard E. Waterhouse; <i>Star-News</i> , dated September 17, 1986
		Eleanor W. Wood letter to "Cousin Madeline", March 8, 1938
		Poem: Here's to our dear Madeline" no author or date given Waterhouse information – from Bob Waterhouse, not dated
	13	Raymond W. Smith (1889-) – letter to W.H. Moragne and
		photographs Mohal Dahagaa Hartuudh, ghata graghad in Hanaluku Iulu 1077
		Mabel Rebecca Hartwell, photographed in Honolulu July 1977 – Daughter of Charlotte Lee Smith (1845-1896) and Alfred Stedman Harwell
		Ethel Frances Smith, daughter of William Owen Smith (1848-
		1929) and Mary Abby Hobron Smith (1856-)
		William Owen Smith (1848-1929)
		Charlotte Lee Smith (1845-1896)
		Jared Knapp Smith (1849-1897) photographed in San Francisco, 1894
		Edith Whitaker Smith, wife of Alfred Holly Smith (1853-1928)
		3 photographs, including children
		Letter, about Alfred Holly Smith, from Raymond Smith, his son
	14	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse (1877-1948) and wife
		Mabel Palmer Waterhouse (1882-1975) Palmer genealogy,
		family photographs
		"Notes by Auntie Margo while pursuing the booklet "Fairfield a Century of Memories" regarding early history of the Palmer family
		Genealogy of the Palmer Family – 3 generations beginning in 1911
		Mabel Palmer – 3 undated photographs
		Six prints on three sheets: Palmer family homes and businesses, some individuals identified, photos are dated
		Alfred Herbert Waterhouse – 5 photographs
		Wedding photograph: Alfred Herbert Waterhouse and Mabel Palmer, 1907 – family members identified

Box 1

File	
14	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse (1877-1948) and wife
	Mabel Palmer Waterhouse (1882-1975) Palmer genealogy,
	family photographs (continued)
	Mabel Palmer Waterhouse with son, William Allen, aged 6
	Months, December 1909
	Alfred Herbert Waterhouse, Koloa, October 1914
	Car donated by Japanese sugar cane workers to Dr. A. Herbert
	Waterhouse, in Koloa town, photograph dated 1915
	Group photograph, showing Mabel and William Waterhouse,
	others not identified
	Koloa Sugar Plantation Centennial, July 37, 1935, photograph
	of Paul Waterhouse, Mrs. Moir, Mabel and A. Herbert
	Waterhouse
	McBryde Sugar Company hospital where "Dr. Herbert Waterhouse
	delivers his Granddaughter Barbara May Waterhouse on
	October 22, 1931"
	Portrait of Alfred Herbert and Mabel Palmer Waterhouse,
	Senda photograph, June 1937
	Kauai Salvation Army Annual Dinner, January 3, 1952, including
	Advisory Board members and their spouses
	Alfred Herbert and Mabel Waterhouse – two photographs
	"Herbert with his mother Lena" undated photograph
	Alfred Herbert Waterhouse on his 70 th birthday, August 12, 1977
	Mabel Palmer Waterhouse portrait, December 30, 1953
15	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse (1877-1948) and wife
	Mabel Palmer Waterhouse (1882-1975) Articles and
	clippings
	Handwritten notes beginning: "Original Stone house" –
	several pages, sources noted and author not given
	Melicent Smith Waterhouse letter to Alfred Herbert Waterhouse,
	dated October 11, 1897 upon death of Dr. Jared Smith
	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse entry in the Story of Hawaii and
	<u>it's Builders</u> edited by George F. Nellist; Honolulu:
	Honolulu Star-Bulletin, 1925, p. 845
	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse entry in the Men of Hawaii
	edited by George F. Nellist; Honolulu:
	Honolulu Star-Bulletin, v. IV, 1930, p. 445
	William Waterhouse, typed letter to "Herbert and Madeline"
	from "your loving Father", dated October 7, 1933
	,

File 15

Box 1

	el Palmer Waterhouse (1882-1975) Articles and
	ings (continued)
	r to Florence from Mabel, February 2, 1941
Lette	r to Melicent from William Waterhouse, April 11, 1943
	(2d page contains parts of other letters)
80	Years Ago from the January 27, 1920 issue of <i>The Garden</i>
	<i>Island</i> " – short article about Dr. Waterhouse
Soc	ial Notes" from <i>The Garden Island</i> December 27, 1950
T 1	includes note about Waterhouse family dinner
Ine (Garden Island dated June 3, 1953, page unknown,
	Discussed Mr. Nilson completing a pipeline and
	paving project on Waterhouse's "Mission Tract"
T 1	in Koloa
Inre	e articles on one sheet from <i>The Garden Island</i> , August
"T~~	5, 1956 about Waterhouse family parties
Ten	years ago from the files of <i>The Garden Island</i> February
	27, 1957 includes mention of YWCA trustee Mrs. A.H.
"N/a	Waterhouse; from <i>The Garden Island</i> , February 27, 196
Mei	nories of Herbert Waterhouse written by his beloved wife, Mabel B. Waterhouse, 1966" – 1 typed sheet
"Kau	ai Evangelical Association holds Annual Meeting with
Nau	Lihue Hawaiian Church as Hosts" article mentions
	"Mrs. A.H. Waterhouse elected president of Kauai
	Women's Board' date and source of item unknown
"From	m Horse and Buggy to Streamlined Care" part of the
110	"Doctors of Kauai 1816-1964" series compiled by
	Edna Stoffel; from <i>The Garden Island</i> December 12, 19
"The	Kauai County YWCA" from <i>The Garden Island</i>
1110	September 29, 1975 p. C-15
"50 `	Years ago from the July 30, 1935 issue of <i>The Garden Islan</i>
	July 28, 1985, p. 7-B; item on the 100 th anniversary of
	Ladd & Company
"70 Y	Years ago from the December 7, 1915 issue of The Garden
	Island item about Dr. Waterhouse treating a sugar cane
	work injury; December 1, 1985, p. 12-B
"Perf	ect Teeth" article mentions Wallace Waterhouse, State
	Commissioner of Education, published by The Kauai
	Commissioner of Education, published by The Radai

Box 1

File	
15	

	lippings (continued)
••	Reunion Planned for Smith Descendants" The Garden Isl
	March 1, 1991, p. 7-A
••]	Remember Easter Sunday 1942 too" by Ray H. Smith [so
	Rev. & Mrs. Howard A. Smith, pastor of Koloa Un
	Church] article mentions Dr. A.H. Waterhouse, from
	The Garden Island, March 8, 1992
••	Doctors of Old Kaua'i" announcement of a upcoming
	presentation by Dr. Paul Esaki sponsored by the
-	Kaua'i Historical Society, September 26, 1996
L	ist of Physicians who practiced on Kauai until 1950
	compiled by Dr. Paul Esaki
	50 Years ago from the November 23, 1948 issue of <i>The</i>
	Garden Island mentions the Dr. Waterhouse
	residence, November 20, 1998, p. 1-B
••	In Appreciation – remembering the gift of the car donated
	Japanese workers of McBryde and Koloa Plantation
•	The Garden Island, January 28, 2000, p. 1-C
N	lotice of two social events involving the A.H. Waterhouse
	printed on one sheet, no dates or sources noted
••	In Memoriam – Doctors of Old Hawaii – Alfred Herbert
	Waterhouse" from Hawaii Medical Journal, issue a
447	date not noted
]	Dr. Waterhouse Dies following Lengthy Illness" from
447	The Garden Island, December 28, 1948
••	Dr. Alfred Herbert Waterhouse" article from the
447	editorial page of <i>The Garden Island</i> , not dated
]	Mabel Waterhouse Dies on Kauai" obituary from the
447	Honolulu Star-Bulletin, December 20, 1974, p.B-5
]	Mabel P. Waterhouse" obituary, <i>The Garden Island</i>
	December 22, 1974, p. A-3

William Allen Waterhouse and mother, Mabel Palmer Waterhouse, Photograph dated December 1909

Box 1

File

·	William Allen Waterhouse (1909-1966) and sisters Florence Melicent Waterhouse (1911-); Marjorie May Waterhouse (1913-1985) (continued)
	William Allen Waterhouse, 1 year old, photo dated June 5, 1910
	Florence Melicent Waterhouse, December 11, with nursemaid,
	Fuji Nishimura, photo-postcard, year not given
	Portrait: Mabel Palmer Waterhouse with children: William
	Allen and Florence Melicent
	Four photographs of childhood: William Allen and Florence
	Melicent Waterhouse
	Three photos of William Allen, Florence Melicent and
	Marjorie May Waterhouse as young children
	William Allen and Marjorie May Waterhouse photo
	at the Waterhouse home in Pasadena
	William Allen Waterhouse on his horse, in Koloa
	Fifth & sixth grade class, September 1919-July 1920
	taught by Miss Edith Kelly; listed are:
	Katherine Moragne; Alice Mabel Kuhlman; Sam
	Wilcox; James, Isabelle and William A. Hogg;
	Preacher Lydgate, William Loehr
	Six students graduate the 8 th grade, June 1924: William
	Allen Waterhouse, William Loehr, Mabel Kuhlman,
	Dorothea Sloggett
	William Allen Waterhouse, November 22, 1923, on the
	maiden voyage of his new home-built sailboat
	Portrait: William Allen Waterhouse
	Three generations photograph: Lena Waterhouse (Great-
	Grandmother); William Allen Waterhouse (Grand
	Uncle); and Leila Marie Waterhouse
	Florence Melicent Waterhouse – handwritten information
	without date and author data
	"Rambling with Roxanne" column noted Bill Waterhouse
	family events, source not given, dated August 22, 1956
	Obituary: William Allen Waterhouse, no newspaper or date Information provided
	"70 Years ago from the May 8, 1917 issue of <i>The Garden</i> <i>Island</i> mentions Waterhouse family
	"More Neighbors in the News" from <i>The Garden Island</i>
	May 4, 1998, notes the oral history segment of
	Florence Waterhouse Brandt

Box 1		
	File 16	William Allen Waterhouse (1909-1966) and sisters Florence Melicent Waterhouse (1911-); Marjorie May Waterhouse (1913-1985) (continued) "Children of Dr. & Mrs. Herbert Waterhouse" and "Grandchildren" – lists were prepared by Mabel Palmer Waterhouse, undated
	17	 Waterhouse home in Ventura, California 9-page document outlining legal description and purchase of Ventura property from the Chrisman family by William and Melicent Waterhouse in 1909; includes additional information dated 1910, 1916 relating to the property 3-page document regarding construction of highway 1916 Photocopy of envelope from the Waterhouse home to Sun River, OR Photograph marked "At Casitas Ranch, October 1910" with Bob, Melicent, William and Lena Waterhouse, and others, names not noted "Ventura California 1919 – Waterhouse old abode home – Family reunion" print Print: "Seven little cousins at Casitas Springs—Herbert's three head the line and Eleanor is the small ail – Jerry in the middle 1919" Portrait "Waterhouse Clan" undated, no location given Two photographs, dates not given, or Ventura residence Two photographs marked "Big Barn, Old Abode" Waterhouse home in Ventura Group of prints of children: Jerry Waterhouse with horse and 3 other children; Jerry Waterhouse with Aunt Eleanor Atwood – Ventura Calif.; Bessie A. Waterhouse Bessie A. Waterhouse with Betty and Eleanor, Jerry atop lion (now located in Koloa); Jerry Waterhouse in second photo, re-print of these two items on one page Gerald Waterhouse with son Jerry Waterhouse Two prints on one page: Betty Waterhouse, and Otto Vernon with Betty Waterhouse Four photos on one sheet (black & white) names not given, 1979

Box

T 21-	
File 17	Waterbauge home in Venture California (continued)
1/	Waterhouse home in Ventura, California (continued)
	Four prints on one sheet, and three prints on one sheet – from
	1979 – identified: Bob & Sally Waterhouse,
	Bobbie & Norm Stillwell, Bob Watts, Jr.,
	Dorothy and George Smoker (color photos)
	"Lots of Work, Lots of Money" about the purchase of "Casit
	Springs" home once owned by the Waterhouse family
	The Ventura County Star Free Press March 22, 1992
18	Koloa and Pasadena Churches
	Church group in front of old Smith home in Koloa,
	photo not dated
	Photo: Koloa Japanese Church, Mabel and Dr. A. Herbert
	Waterhouse standing on porch; print of framed
	photograph showing the Waterhouses
	July 1935 print of Kakaaka Union Sunday School, named ar
	Miss Wahlgren, William Waterhouse, among others
	Photograph of William Waterhouse with young church goes
	"The smallest groups we ever had" noted on item
	"Koloa Union to mark Fiftieth Anniversary" <i>The Garden</i>
	<i>Island</i> November 21, 1973, p. C-6
	"How Christianity came to Kaua'i" <i>The Garden Island</i>
	May 24, 1974, p. B-2
	"In Search of Hawaiian Lore in New England" by Chris
	Cook, <i>The Garden Island</i> October 8, 1985, pages
	not given
	"30 Years ago from the September 2, 1959 issue of <i>The</i>
	<i>Garden Island</i> " tells of the 100 th anniversary of the
	Church of Koloa; no date or page information
	Print of painting: "Little White Church, Koloa" by
	Helen Mehl, 1999-2000
	1905-1906 Events lists May 20, 1906 "Lake
	Congregational Church built a chapel"
	no source information
	"The Stained Glass Window" from the program for the
	Dedication of Raymond C. Ortlund Hall,
	September 27, 1981
	"Pasadena Congregational Church will break ground on
	\$15-million Expansion" Los Angeles Times
	July 27, 1986, page not noted
	July 27, 1900, page not noted

Box 1		
	File	
	18	Koloa and Pasadena Churches (continued)
		Letter to "Dear Cousins" from Dorothy E. W. Smoker
		August 10, 1996 – on the 100^{th} anniversary of the
		Lake Ave. Congregational Church of Pasadena
	19	Smith & Waterhouse Reunions
		"Program – Waterhouse Reunion Aug. 1917" photocopy
		of program for Miss Madeline Waterhouse outlining
		daily events for Thursday through Saturday; last
		page has family autographs; additional page gives
		names and dates of descendants born 1918-1928
		Photograph "Summer 1918, Pasadena" Listed are Bessie
		and Paul, Helen and Glenn, Edith & Tom Reed,
		Melicent, Robert, Eleanor with Ruthie, Mabel,
		Lawrence, William with Eleanor, Lena, Gordon,
		Gerald & Bessie, Madeline, Marjorie, Jerry,
		Bernard, Harold, Dorothy
		"Family holds Anniversary Function – Golden Wedding
		Observed by Mr. & Mrs. William Waterhouse
		Today" <i>Pasadena Star-News</i> February 24, 1926
		p. 18; also on same page "High Tribute paid Couple by Church"; and additional copy of
		photo accompanying these two items
		Lena and William Waterhouse 58 th Wedding Anniversary,
		February 24, 1934; family photo includes: Marjorie
		May Waterhouse, Dr. A.H. Waterhouse, Mabel
		Waterhouse, Mrs. Gineura Waterhouse (wife of
		William Allen Waterhouse) along with other
		unnamed guests, photo marked Koloa
		Eleanor W. Wood letter to Madeline, March 18, 1938
		tells of family reunion for July 6, 1938 in Honolulu
		"Waterhouse History Reviewed" by C. Fred Shoop from the
		Pasadena Star-Bulletin June 19, 1963, p. 35,
		Dr. Paul B. Waterhouse, Madeline and Dr. Herbert
		Nicholson photograph included with article
		Hawaiian Mission Children's Society, Annual "Cousins"
		Meeting Program, April 18, 1970

Inventory List

Box 1

File

19

Smith & Waterhouse Reunions (continued)
James and Melicent Smith Paper by Maizie Sanford, prepared for the Hawaiian Mission Children's Society "Cousins" Meeting 1957 – along with the author's letter conveying this copy to "Bob" in 1959, and his letter sending it to "Ruth" in 1991
"The Waterhouse Song", undated, no author given